Community Councils Info

From: sarapullen [spullen@mtaonline.net] Sent: Sunday, October 08, 2006 1:48 PM

To: Community Councils Info

Subject: Re: Community Council Achievements

The Southfork Community Council had the following achievements over 2006. The meetings were moved to Eagle River High School which made them more accessible and comfortable to persons with disabilities and others.

The Southfork parking lot for the trailhead to Symphony Lake will be expanded. There will be expansion of the parking lot and rest room facilities. This has the additional benefit of allowing neighborhood residents to not have their driveways blocked on the weekends, when many local and Anchorage residents use this popular trailhead. We can thank Mike Hawker, Andy Brewer, and membership of SFCC for voting for expansion.

Drainage in the Riverview subdivision has been greatly improved due to the efforts of Scott Schnell, Eagle River Road Superintendent and the CBERRSA Road Board. Likewise Hiland Road has been patched and widened in many places to allow for snow removal.

The Hiland Road Safety Committee consisting of Mike Adams, Bob Gill, Andy Brewer, and Adrienne Lindholm have proposed safety improvements from mile 2.2 to 3.4 of hiland road with widening for snow dispersal and plowing where necessary and feasible. They have been included in the 2006 of the Chugiak-Eagle River LTRP and submitted to Debbie Ossiander, our assembly person and AMATS Rep.

Also expansion of guard rails where needed and appropriate have been proposed for Hiland Road. SFCC and CBERRSA have supported the turn lane for the Loop Road at Yosemite for expedited commuter and school traffic. Also locking mailboxes for the residents of Birdsong are in the planning stages and will be submitted to CBERRSA for possible siting in May 2007

End of improvements

Bob Gill President SFCC

> ---- Original Message -----From: Community Councils Info

To: Community Councils Info Sent: Friday, October 06, 2006 3:23 PM Subject: Community Council Achievements

If you have not submitted your achievements to the Council Center, please do so as soon as possible. We are preparing "awards" for individual councils that will be presented at our Open

Any questions give me a call

Deborah

House.....